Mimutes of the Meeting of Braishfield Parish Council held at The Village Hall, Braishfield on 9th May 1983.

PRESENT:

I.H. Chisholm; Mrs P.M. Saunders; G. Shipton; J.A. Stewart; P. Watkins.

1. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:

That Mr. P. Watkins be appointed Chairman of the Parish Council for the ensuing year.

REPORT OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

The report of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 11th April 1983 was approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 13th April 1983 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

4. APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:

That Mr. J.A. Stewart be appointed Vice Chairman for the ensuing year.

5. APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVES ON OTHER BODIES

RESOLVED:

- (i) That the appointment of Parish Council representatives be made as hereunder:-
 - (a) Test Valley Association of Parish Councils

Mrs P.M. Saunders and Mr. J.A. Stewart

(b) Braishfield/Crouay Twinning Association
Messrs I.H. Chisholm and J.A. Stewart

(c) Village Hall Management Committee

Mr. P. Watkins

(d) Footpaths Representative

Mrs J. Fahy

(e) Electricity Supply Liaison Officer

Mr G. Shipton

(ii) That in respect of (i)(d) above the thanks of the Parish Council be conveyed to Mrs Fahy for her valuable services to the Parish Council as Footpaths Representative.

6. PLANNING MATTERS

(i) Application No. TVS 4004 - 2 Common Hill, Braishfield - Lobby and Single Garage Extension

RESOLVED:

That no objection be raised in respect of Application No. TVS 4004

(ii) Application No. TVS 3595/2 - Dwelling Adjoining "Cuckoo Oak" Braishfield - Installation of L.P.G. Tank

RESOLVED:

That the Parish Council maintain their objection to the proposal as outlined in Minute 113(2) of 13th April 1983

(iii) Application No. TVS 2764/2 - Sharpes Farm, Lower Street, Braishfield - Erection of Dwelling House to replace Stable Block

RESOLVED:

That no objection be raised in respect of Application No TVS 2764/2

7. MINUTES AND PROCEEDINGS OF TEST VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL

The following documents were received:

- (1) Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning and Development Committee held on 6th April 1983
- (2) Minutes of the Meeting of the Southern Area Planning Sub Committee held on 19th April 1983
- (3) Proceedings of the Borough Council 27th April 1983

3. LITTER BINS - COLLECTION

The Clerk reported receipt of a letter from Test Valley Borough Council regarding proposed alterations in the method of emptying litter bins in the Parish, and seeking the Parish Council's views.

RESOLVED:

That Test Valley Borough Council be advised that the Parish Council consider that the present arrangements for emptying litter bins in the Parish are satisfactory and hope that the Borough Council will not find it necessary to revise them.

SEWERAGE OF BRAISHFIELD

RESOLVED:

That the Clerk be requested to obtain details of the current projections regarding programming of the work, and report back.

10. HIGHWAY MATTER - SIGN AT THE WHEATSHEAF INN

RESOLVED:

That the thanks of the Parish Council be conveyed to Mr and Mrs E. Still for their work in repairing voluntarily the road sign at The Wheatsheaf Inn.

11. ERECTION OF SEATS, SIGNPOSTS AND LITTER BIN IN THE PARISH

RESOLVED:

That the invoice submitted by Twickswell Ltd. in the sum of £145.00 (inc. VAT) for the erection of seats, signposts and one litter bin in the Parish be paid.

12. TRANSFER OF MONIES FROM DEPOSIT ACCOUNT TO CURRENT ACCOUNT

RESOLVED:

That the sum of £200 be transferred from the Parish Council's deposit account to the current.

13. MR. R. CORRY

The Chairman reminded Members that following his election as a County Councillor Mr. Corry had decided not to stand for re-election to the Borough Council and thus would no longer be able to serve as the Borough Council representative on the Parish Council.

RESOLVED:

That the Clerk be requested to write to Mr. Corry expressing the Parish Council's great appreciation of his valuable services to them as Borough Council representative.

14. MRS. B.M. BELL

RESOLVED:

That the Clerk be requested to write to Mrs Bell expressing the Parish Council's great appreciation of her valuable services to them over a period of many years.

CHAMMAN

13TH JUNE 1983